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Academic and Governance Services  
 
 
 
 
 

Council 
 
20/73 A meeting of the Council was held online on Wednesday 25 November 2020 at 10.00 am. 
                             
 The President    

 The Vice-Presidents  (Mr T. Beardmore-Gray, Mrs H. Gordon, and Mrs K. Owen)  
The Vice-Chancellor 

 The Deputy Vice-Chancellor  
 The Pro-Vice  

Professor R. Frazier 
Professor J. Gibbins 
Professor Uma Kambhampati  
Miss B. Karki 
Mr J. Magee  

Ms S. Maple  
Mr P. Milhofer 
Ms L. Moses 
Miss R. Osbourne 
Mrs S. Plank 
Mr N. Richards 
Dr C. Shaw  
Mr J. Taylor 

     
In attendance:  

The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Professor J.R. Park) (Item 5 only) 
 RUSU Education Officer (Mr G. Ingram) (Item 7 only) 

The Chief Strategy Officer and University Secretary  
The Chief Financial Officer  
The Director of Quality Support and Development       

 
Apologies were received from Mr S.C.C. Pryce. 
 
The President welcomed Mrs Butler, Ms Moses, and Mrs Plank to their first meeting of the 
Council. 

 
The President thanked members for attending the online social gathering the previous evening, 
which had led to interesting and useful conversations and had allowed members to get to know 
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  The Council received a statement of its Membership and Terms of Reference.  
 
20/76 Council Standing Orders (Item 4.2) 
 
 The Council noted the Council Standing Orders 
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The Pro-Vice-Chancellors (Education and Student Experience) (Professor McCrum and 
Professor Park) delivered a presentation on priorities for the development of teaching and 
learning , including proposals under the University Strategy. 
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choices was potentially 
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The key findings of the survey were: 

 
 Communications 

In response to a question about the University’s communications about decisions on 
arrangements in the Summer Term, 37% of students were satisfied or very satisfied and 35% 
were dissatisfied or very dissatisfied.  A number of comments acknowledged that the minimal 
and belated guidance from the regulator and the general uncertainties intrinsic to the 
situation had impeded decision-making in March. Concerns related to communications which 
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need to raise students’ awareness that active engagement was a pre-requisite for learning, 
success, and a rewarding student experience. 
 
In response to questions, the RUSU Education Officer suggested that the negative sentiment 
around value for money could be attributed, at least in part , to students’ sense that they were 
not benefitting from the social life and extra-curricular activities which were so important to 
students’ experience of university and their  personal development.  He noted that the 
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Committee believed that the University was already fulfilling the values and principles set out 
in the new Code, but considered that there would be benefit in reviewing the University’s 
practices in the light of the new Code, identify any areas where practice could be improved, 
and consider how fulfilment of the Code could be evidenced.   
 
The President noted that Council was well informed on the perspectives of academics and 
students, through the reports of Senate and the Student Experience Committee, but that 
currently there was not a corresponding route by which Council could understand the 
perspectives of the professional services.  The Council welcomed proposals, developed by Mrs 
Gordon and Mr Magee following discussion with Heads of Function, which would foster a 
closer relationship with professional services and allow Council to understand better their role 
and contributions. 
 
The President thanked the Committee for its scrutiny of the Prevent Duty annual return.  

 
 Resolved:  
 

1. “That the terms of office of the following be extended to the date specified: 
Kate Owen (to 31 July 2024) 
Penny Egan (to 31 December 2024);” 

 
2. “That:  

Sian Butler be appointed to the Audit Committee to 31 July 2023 
Lola Moses be appointed to the Student Experience Committee to 31 July 2023;” 
 

3. “That a group wit
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 Tuesday 2 6 January 2021 at 2.15pm  
Monday 15 March 202 1 at 2.15pm  
Monday 5 July 2021 at 2.15pm.  


	Main items of business: strategic and governance matters for discussion

